












































































• Revised reporting format that aligns with the 

philosophy and requirements of PYP 

assessment. 

The school is to provide evidence to the regional office of the Matters to be Addressed identified in the PYP 

report. The school is to send their response identifying how it has addressed the Matters to be Addressed for 

the PYP report to the PYP programme associate (email address provided below) by 1 October 2013. In 

addition, the school should use the panel's recommendations to inform its School Action Plan for ongoing 

programme development. 

Emails of programme associates 

PYP Associate: Ana Jeremiah (ana.jeremiah@ibo.orgl 

MYP Associate: Ishma Sharip (ishma.sharip@ibo.org) 

DP Associate: Deirdre Chang (deirdre.chang@ibo.org) 

I trust that you will view our request regarding the matter above as representing an attempt on our behalf to 

ensure the continued successful implementation of the IB programmes at your school. Subject to the matter 

being satisfactorily addressed, the next three-programme evaluation visit will take place in 2018. 

We would like to congratulate the staff of Osaka International School for your professional collaboration 

and commitment to the three IB programmes. 

Yours sincerely 

Marcia Behrenbruch, EdD 

Regional Head of School Services 

Asia Pacific 

Email: marcia.behrenbruch@ibo.org 

cc:  
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